Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 10/14/09

Current members, those present in bold:

Anita Allyn (Excused), Maureen Gorman, Lisa Grega (Excused), Donald Hirsh (vice chair), Jie Kang, Andrew Leynes, Jeffrey Osborn, Lee Ann Riccardi, Benjamin Rifkin, Jessica Spooner (Excused), Barbara Strassman (Excused), Jeanine Vivona (chair) Jennifer Wang (Excused)
Discussion and Actions Taken

1. Minutes of 09/23/09 were introduced and approved with minor changes.

2. Charge on Interdisciplinary Standards

a. The working group presented the proposed additions to the Promotions and Reappointment document.

The additions are intended to make the promotions document inclusive of those individual faculty members and librarians involved in interdisciplinary research.

b. CFA members discussed and agreed to some minor modifications to the proposed additions.  In a new paragraph that appears in several places in the document, the following changes were made:

· The sentence "Ideally this discussion will take place well in advance of the candidates application." was removed.   The February 15th deadline in the Promotions and Reappointments document will be used instead to ensure that the department and dean are aware the candidate wishes to be considered as "interdisciplinary".

· The phrase "combining interdisciplinary standards" was changed to "using elements of Disciplinary Standards".  The sentence beginning with "The decision to use more than one set of Disciplinary Standards, or to create a combination of them, will be …" was changed to read  "The decision to use elements from more than one set of Disciplinary Standards will be …"

A discussion ensued about how the candidate and committee know that they've agreed to the same set of interdisciplinary standards.  The proposed additions allow for a memo of understanding to be drawn up by PRC, Dean, or candidate but do not require such a memo.  The chair proposed and the committee agreed that we would leave the language "as is" and await feedback from the broader college community.  The e-mail announcing the open forum could specifically request feedback from interdisciplinary faculty.

A few other minor edits to the additions were proposed and accepted.

ACTION ITEM:

· JV will make final changes to the document and forward with a memo to Academic Affairs.  Memo will state that we'll have an open forum on the proposed additions to the Promotions and Reappointment document.

3. Requested revisions to 5-year review procedures from Provost.

a. The CFA Response to the Provost's memo of 09/19/09 was discussed.  One addition was suggested and adopted.  This was to add a sentence noting that at the end of the 5-year review procedure, the faculty member/librarian may respond to the dean's response.

ACTION ITEM:

· JV will make change and forward to Provost.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Donald Hirsh

CFA Vice Chair

